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Proposal for amendments to the revised Terms of Reference and 
Rules of Procedure of the GRSG informal working group VRU-
Proxi (GRSG-128-36-Rev.3) 
 

Submitted by the experts of VRU-Proxi 

The text reproduced below was prepared by the experts of the IWG on VRU-Proxi. The 
modifications to the existing text of the Informal Document GRSG-128-36-Rev.3 are marked in 
bold for new or strikethrough for deleted characters. 

 
 

I. Proposal 
 

Section 4 (d) bullet point iii, amend to read: 

“4 (d) iii.    

iii. Considering the need for further improvements of the established 
regulations of this group, in the context of:  

o Assessment of the collective effect of UN Regulations in reducing 
collisions with VRUs;  

o While respecting competition law, the availability of new or enhanced 
technologies in relation to UN Regulations No. 151 and No. 158 159; 

o Assessment of the benefits of combination of a camera and a detection 
system in relation to UN Regulation No. 158; 

o Further enhancement of pedestrian safety around buses. 

A status report will be provided to the October 2025 session of GRSG.  

Taking note of paragraph 2 of these Terms of Reference, the reports generated by the 
group regarding points 4(d)ii and 4(d)iii shall include consideration of:  

(a) any cost-benefit analyses of the safety benefits of the proposals in addition 
to  

(b) the safety effects already established by the latest versions of the 
applicable UN Regulations and their combination.  

 

Remark (not to implement in ToR): R46 and R158 (with regard to CMS effectiveness) 
subjects are considered to be first taken up in the GRSG Taskforce R46, 

 

II. Justifications 
  
1. At the second topic in section 4 (d) at bullet point III regarding the availability of new or 

enhanced technologies reference shall be made to UN Regulations No. 151 and No. 159 
instead of UN Regulation no. 151 and No. 158. 

  
2. The last part at the end of section 4 was meant for information only during the discussions 

in the GRSG 128th session and was not intended to be implemented in the Terms of 
Reference of the IWG VRU-Proxi.  

 
_____________________ 

 


